
 
 

 

 
RUSA Bill F20-05 

Author: ​Hira Hussain, ​RUSA​ ​Treasurer  

Sponsors: ​Executive Committee, Allocation Board  

Bill to Approve Fall 2020 COVID-19 Updated Club Allocation 

 ​Whereas, ​on July 6, 2020 Rutgers University announced remote learning for the Fall 2020 

semester due to the dangers of the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic;  

Whereas, ​the RUSA Allocations Board is responsible for the allocation of funds to registered 

Rutgers University Student Organizations as well as various registered events on an as needed 

basis; with a goal to promote and support diversity of programming made available to all Rutgers 

through the fair and efficient use of the student activity fee; 

Whereas,​ the Allocations Fall 2020 Budget was approved by the Assembly in RUSA Bill S20 - 

10;​1 

Whereas, ​student organizations must comply with the university policy to operate remotely and 

cannot proceed in the Fall 2020 semester with official in-person events, meetings, or programs;  

Whereas,​ from August 25th, 2020 to September 15th, 2020, RUSA Allocations opened and 

advertised a GetInvolved Form called “Fall 2020 COVID-19 Budget Update Form - RUSA 

Allocations Board Funded Organizations” for all clubs to disclose their updated spending plans 

for the Fall 2020 semester giving the remote status;  

Whereas,​ in the GetInvolved Form clubs could report if/how they were planning on changing 

their Allocations funded Program 1 and Program 2, their new requested amount, and details on 

how they plan to use the new requested amount;  

1 ​RUSA Bill ​S20-10 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1a4vJAazKf-d5hhKDUt9uyf1vx-Khfi3vL_PVDhnI9j4/edit?usp=sharing


Whereas, ​the RUSA Recovery Fund was created to financially assist students affected by the 

ongoing coronavirus pandemic, and any Rutgers University undergraduate student can and is 

encouraged to apply for grant money from the RUSA Recovery Fund if in need; 

Whereas, ​it is important RUSA continues to support its constituents;  

Whereas,​ ​the GetInvolved Form explicitly stated that any Allocations funding taken back from 

student organizations in this process would be reallocated to the RUSA Recovery Fund;  

Whereas, ​RUSA Allocations reviewed and revised the Fall 2020 Programming budgets of 200 

clubs who completed the form;  

Be it hereby enacted that ​RUSA approves that RUSA Allocations will take back​ $243,877.02 

collectively from the original $468,086.10 allocated to the organizations listed below (and posted 

on the RUSA Allocations website) and all funds taken back will be contributed to the RUSA 

Recovery Fund. 

Be it further enacted that​ given the ample amount of time student organizations had to complete 

the GetInvolved Fall 2020 COVID-19 Budget Update Form, any RUSA Allocations funded 

student organization that did not complete the Form will have all Programming funding taken 

back and contributed to the RUSA Recovery Fund, and are encouraged to file for appeals to 

request money if their organization is in need of funds.  

Be it further enacted that​ at this time RUSA Allocations will not take back funds allocated to 

clubs’ Organization Maintenance, as this funding is allocated for the entire school year.​2 

 

 

2 ​Spreadsheets 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1HaVS8o2iW8eIQhI_Mp1ABkJ0m9dQOKzq/view?usp=sharing


 



 


